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On Monday, September 14th 
at 6:00 p.m., the Finance  
Committee WILL meet in the 
Fellowship Hall.  
 

We will be able to maintain 
appropriate social distancing 
guidelines while attending to 
church business. Masks are  
required.  
 

 

Finance Committee  
Meeting 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ! 
 

 I can hardly believe it is already September. I love the 
change in activities and energy that September brings. The evenings 
begin to cool a bit, but the days are still warm/hot. I do love the starry 
nights when it is cool and the cosmos is revealed to us reminding us 
that our God is indeed a magnificent God. 
 

 In thinking of a variety of ways for us to stay connected 
while being socially distanced, I have some ideas that I would like to 
present for your consideration. Ideas for connecting: First, while con-
tinuing to record our worship service on Fridays in the sanctuary for 
the following Sunday, would you consider gathering outside on Sun-
day mornings at 10:30 for a time of singing, prayer and scripture for 

about 30 minutes or so. Of course, we would encourage social distancing, masks and bringing your own chair. The words to the hymns 
would be printed and handed out with hand sanitizer; Second, what about Sunday School classes and Bible Study Groupséwe could 
safely distance in the fellowship hall or we could find another outside venue to have holy conversations and grow in discipleship, we 
could even consider doing these on Zoom (if interested); Third, what about outside activities such as walking/hiking locally in 2-3s 
with masks for conversations or picnicking locally with everyone bringing their own sack lunch to a nice location where we can eat 
(without masks) and fellowship (socially distancing) with masks. What other ideas do you have? As the weather hopefully begins to 
cool, and the uncertainty of when we will be able to join together for in-house worship, we need to look for a variety of ways to engage 
with each other to worship, connect, grow, serve/give, and share as a community of believers in order to Encounter God, Share Jesus 
and Engage Community. Let us think óout-of-the-boxô to finds ways to continue to connect with each other and share Jesus with our 
community.  
 

 May God open your hearts, minds, souls and spirits to His amazing mysteries, will and purposes for your life and our church. 
Diligently seek Him and He will do amazing things to you and through you for the building up of His kingdom here on earth. 
 

Love and Light in Christ, 
Pastor Kristie 

Trinity Echo  

Supply Donations 
Needed 

Trinity will begin in person services 
hopefully on September 13th. Because 
of the limited availability of products 
and the limitations placed on many 
items from retailers, we are in need of 
the following products: hand sanitizer 
(with pump), Clorox wipes and Lysol 
spray. Items (no money please) can be 
dropped off on Wednesdays at the 
church office from 8am-11am. If  
receipt is included, you can receive 
credit on your contribution statement.  
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Trinity Echo ǅ September 2020 

Mattress Ministry:  On Wednesday, August 12th, the first full day of school at Lenoir City High School, Trinity delivered 
one mattress set along with sheets to a 10th grade male student.  We want to thank Ab Brookshire for stepping in and 
saying, yes, and to David Lee, who has delivered almost every one of our previous 29 mattresses.  We couldn't do this 
ministry without them.  Thank you. 
 
Battle of the Bridge Canned Food Drive:  As of this writing, our annual rivalry football game between Lenoir City High 
School and Loudon High School will be played on Friday, August 28th.  And though by the time you read this article the 
game will have been played, Good Samaritan and the families in our community will continue to need food assistance, 
especially in these Covid times.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Good Samaritan has also asked that this year our donations be given in money, so they do not need to sanitize the 
canned items.  If this outreach is of interest, please write Battle of the Bridge on the memo line of your check.  There are 
many families that will say Thank You.   

 
The officers of the Trinity UMW Unit met in August for a planning session of how to go 
forward from here.  Until WE (individually, our medical experts, our government, and other 
officials) can control this virus, the virus controls us. We would usually pick up from our 
summer break the first week of September, gathering in person for a business meeting, a 
program and fellowship.    So instead, for now, you will be sent inspirational, informational, 
and motivational items via e-mail, regular mail and in our church-wide ECHO newsletter.  
 
 

Florence Bowden Hair Evans, also referred to as Mrs. Fletcher Evans, served the Trinity UMW 
unit not only as an active member for years but also as president for 2 years in 1991-92. My recol-
lection of Florence for the years I knew her had to do with food. She was an excellent cook. Flor-
ence, along with Frances Keebler, loved to make yeast cornbread muffins for events. For our 
homemade food section at the Spring Sale, Florence made her famous sweet pickles. I happened 
to have bought a jar  of her last batch. She took the effort to do this while in her late nineties. Un-
less you have made sweet pickles, you have NO idea the work involved, but she loved to do it and 
took pride in how good they were. Florence was also interested in upgrading our church kitchen. 
Anything dealing with food was important to her. Just as Florence was dependable to attend wor-
ship services, we could count on her attending our meetings. Of course in recent years much of 
her activities were curtailed but she remained interested in our activities. As an artist, she had 
numerous prints of her familiar  painting of Loretta Lynnôs home, a cabin in Butcher Hollow, KY. 
She offered these prints to our UMW unit to sell as a money project. I bought one and had it 
framed to remember Florence for the rest of my life. Our church has one that we proudly display. 
Florence was very opinionated and often offered her wisdom. One of her most well-known say-
ings that she not only quoted often but also lived by was, ñ if you have something bothering you, 
donôt worry, just turn it over to God.ò Her friends felt this is how Florence handled the adversities 

in her life.  At Florenceôs gravesite service  Rev. Mahan Archer asked the question...How can a person be a member of a church for 
over 100 years? just remarkable! Florence Evans did because she was signed up as a Cradle member when she was born, then remarka-
bly lived to be 101 years old. What a Blessing to have known her.   
Gwen Yerger 
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Trinity Echo ǅ September 2020 

Many thanks to Cindy Rausin & Walter Hines for keeping the music 

going at Trinity since we began our virtual services. And while  

Cindy and Walter play the notes, you wouldn't be able to hear the 

notes unless someone was there to record the notes: Ed Tinnel,  

Jane Whitaker and Sandra Guinn are the Audio/Visual Crew who 

record, process and post each week's service. Their level of technical 

expertise and dedication to this endeavor keep us involved in  

Kristie's sermons, Joel's scripture readings, and the professional  

quality music-making that comes to us each week on our digital  

devices.  
 

Also thanks to the many choir members that have sung several of your favorite hymns these past six months. And the 

Masked Handbells that rang their contributions as well. We hope to be back together soon!  

God Be With You Till We Meet Again 

Did you hear the bells ring on August 18th?  At 1 pm we sounded our bells 100 times In honor of the 100th Anniversary 
of the Ratification of the 19th Amendment which gave women the right to vote. Tennessee cast the  votes that finally 
passed the Amendment.  Did you know that the deciding votes had a Methodist connection?  An excerpt from the UMC 
News explains: 
 

ñSuffragists in the gallery that morning knew that only 47 of the 96 legislators present were committed to their cause. 
They had little hope that eastern Tennessee Rep. Harry T. Burn, the state�¶s youngest legislator at age 24, would join 
their ranks. 
 

The suffragists could see that Burn�¶s lapel bore a red rose, a symbol of opposition to the women�¶s vote. What they could 
not see was the letter in his pocket ð��carrying advice from his Methodist mother. 
 

ñDear Son: Hurrah, and vote for suffrage!�´��Febb Burn wrote from the town of Niota, Tennessee, where she attended 
what is now Niota United Methodist Church�����³Don�¶t keep them in doubt.�´ 
 

Burn�¶s sudden �³aye�´��tied the vote and emboldened fellow legislator Banks Turner to give the decisive 49th assent. 
Thus, Tennessee secured women citizens a voice in their nation�¶s democracy, including in that year�¶s presidential  
election.�´ 
 

So we at Trinity were proud to honor the ratification by ringing our bells 100 times on the 100th anniversary. Special 
thanks to Walter, Sandra and Ed who made it happen. 

Members in attendance from right to left: Linda Garner, Bonnie Ledbetter, Joel Bonnan, JoLynn Bloomquist, Deb Brown, Walter Hines, Mike Pearce, Terri 
Pearce, Ann Maroney, Bob Maroney 


